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2013 Section Officers and 
Committee Chairpersons

Chair:
Dhanasekaran Muthu

Chair Elect:
Lonnie Burke

Immediate Past Chair:
Pollyanna Wikrent

Councilor and Membership Chair:
Steve Brown

Alternate Councilor:
Brooke Beam

Secretary:
CJ Pommier

Treasurer:
Derek Redmore

Archives and History and Internet 
Chair:
Phil Keller

Awards and Grants Chair:
Chuck Wiedner

Community Activities, Career 
Programs and Mentoring Chair:
Pat Schumann

Education Chair:
Stacey Jones-Willy

Public Relations and Publicity Chairs:
Pat Schumann and CJ Pommier

Publications Chair:
Tom Selegue

Womens Chemistry Group Chair:
Sharon Gardlund

Letter from the Chair

Dear ACS Members:

First, thank you so much for being member of one of the world’s
largest scientific societies and for your support of local activities. I
am excited to serve you as Chair for this year.

Events
As in previous years, our local section has planned many activities
for this year. A very committed group of volunteers make them
happen. For this year, I am particularly excited about a new
activity targeting those who are looking for a job or a career
change. We plan to organize a series of career cafés in the coming
months. This program was funded by a special grant from the
ACS. We plan to invite a specially trained ACS career counselor
for one of these career café events to help our local section
members. I am sure many of you can benefit from these events. I
envision that this will be a seed to form a job club in the local
section. If you are interested in participating, please email me at
Dhanas.Muthu@gmail.com.

Updated Website
If you have not visited recently, please visit our website at
http://sazacs.sites.acs.org. You will learn about our local section
and activities there. Our website is constantly getting updated with
current events. Thanks to Dr. Philip Keller for his commitment to
update our website. If you have any interesting thing related to
chemistry please send an E-mail to Dr. Keller
(Dr.PCKeller@Gmail.com). We plan to add a new section to the
SAZACS web page; it will focus on events involving chemistry in
Southern Arizona, section anecdotes, and the personal
recollections and reminiscences of section members. For a start
there will be a few from the webmaster (Phil Keller) and Cornelius
Steelink. We hope for contributions from Roger Caldwell and
John Enemark. Please consider sending us your contribution to
our history, however brief it may be.

Continued on page 2
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The University of Arizona student chapter is currently planning some big events! In the month of
March, we are hosting a workshop for the Women In Science and Engineering (WISE) Expanding
Your Horizons Conference, participating in the upcoming Tucson Festival of Books held on the U of A
Mall on March 9th, and helping Girl Scouts in southern Arizona earn badges. Additionally, we are in
the works of organizing our spring Fire vs. Ice Magic Show! This event, held on Saturday, April 20th
at 11am in Koffler 204 on the U of A campus will be open to the public. We are also travelling to New
Orleans with the help of the local section to present a poster and accept the Outstanding Chapter and
Green Chemistry Awards from the ACS! At the end of the semester, we will be electing new officers
and would like to recognize the senior officers Kara Saunders (president), Lauren Wugalter (outreach
coordinator), and Tyler Chozinski (secretary) for their hard work and dedication. Thank you.

News from the SMACS Student Chapter

Letter from the Chair
(continued from page 1)

ACS Network
ACS is putting effort into making the ACS Network into a Facebook for chemists. I have created a
group within the ACS Network for our local section. It is maintained by me and Dr. Keller. You will
receive an invitation from me to join this group. I encourage you to join to avail yourself of all the
benefits it can offer (see the column ACS Network Benefits in this Newsletter). It is simple to join; the
same ACS user ID and password will work if you already have one created. You just need to activate
the ACS Network as described on this page https://communities.acs.org/docs/DOC-10597. If you
don’t have a user ID, creating one is simple like creating an E-mail account such as Gmail or Hotmail.
It is well worth remembering another user ID for networking with fellow chemists. More information
about how to join ACS Network is available on our national website www.communities. acs.org. Click
ACS Network on the banner when you are there!

Local Section Goes Green
We are reducing paper use and saving postage. You will be receiving future Newsletters and other
notifications via E-mail unless you opt-in to the paper versions by contacting Steve Brown at the
University of Arizona Chemistry Department or by email at sbrown@u.arizona.edu. Thus, it is
important for you to keep your E-mail ID current with ACS. The local section automatically gets email
address updates from National ACS on a regular basis. We are drafting changes to our by-laws to
initiate electronic voting.

We are always in need of volunteers to help with local section activities and also to serve on the
Executive Committee. If you are interested in serving your local section please write to any one of us.
We would love to have you on our team.

I am open to any suggestions or ideas. Please do not hesitate to contact me. I can be easily reached by
E-mail at Dhanas.Muthu@gmail.com.

Once again, I thank you for your continued support and look forward to meeting some of you in one of
the future local events.

Dhanasekaran Muthu
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The 2013 season of activities for the Women’s Chemistry Group (WCG) is currently in full swing, with
continuing sponsorship by the SAZACS, the local chapter of the American Chemical Society.

We meet to socialize, network and plan at monthly first Friday meetings, which will be held this spring
at lunch hour at a variety of centrally placed Tucson restaurants. Our next scheduled meeting is
February 1, when we will gather at about 11:45 at El Parador restaurant at 2744 E. Broadway.
We also gather for an early evening “Happy Hour” in May and December to get a chance to catch up
with members who can’t make daytime activities during the year. We collect donations at the winter
Happy Hour for the Holiday Store at the Emerge Center for Abused Women and Children and collect
donations of “gently used” professional clothing for “Your Sisters Closet” at the May event. At both
events we also collect toiletries for Primavera.

On Tuesday, March 12, we plan to continue our role as special events judges at the Southern Arizona
Regional Science and Engineering Fair, giving awards (parchment certificates and gift cards) to girls in
grades K-5 for best science project in the physical sciences (with a chemistry emphasis.) We could use
a few more volunteers for this activity, 7:30 AM –noon at the TCC, breakfast and lunch provided.
We have exhibits, hands on experiments and hand outs ready for the influx of people coming in for the
Butterfly Days Event at the Tucson Botanical Gardens. “Plants as Indicators”, “Plants as Dyes” and
“Plants as Energy Sources” will be the themes for demonstrations setup for the weekend of April 6-7.
A preplanning dinner, open to all interested in pre-viewing the exhibits and/or just enjoying the
camaraderie and great cuisine will be held in March hosted by Shirley Bemis.

First week in November plans are set to return for a fifth year of presenting and maintaining the “Silly
Putty” booth at the annual Math Science and Technology Funfest. This TCC event is described as “a
math and science extravaganza to introduce 4th-8th graders into diverse math, science and engineering
principles”. It will be presented to almost 3000 students by a broad collaboration of sponsors including
Raytheon, IBM, Honeywell, and UA. Our Silly Putty booth has proven to be a popular event where last
spring well over 1800 students made take home samples and were educated a bit on making polymers
and borax and glue chemistry in the process!

We welcome all ladies interested in science outreach and professional socializing to join us for any of
the activities you can fit into your schedule; we can always use all the volunteers we can gather for each
of our activities. If interested, contact Sharon Gardlund, WCG chair, sgardlund@yahoo.com.

Women’s Chemistry Group Activities
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